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F ROM THE SUPERINTENDENT:  Hard to believe we are winding down the basketball season and ready to star t the 
spring sports.  Where does the time go?  The days seem to go slow but the weeks and months go fast.  The students will be start-

ing the 4th quarter of the school year and graduation will be here soon.  The students are working hard in the classroom and at the 
activities they are involved in.  State speech is later this month in Kearney.  FFA and FCCLA state conventions in Lincoln will be 
next month.  We also will begin the state testing for grades 3-8 and 11.  Please make sure your child is getting plenty of rest and 
staying on top of their school work.  I look forward to working with our students and teachers as we finish the 2019-20 school year.   
  
Child Find:  Bruning-Davenport USD will hold a Child Find meeting on March 9, 2020, at 6:15 PM in the Bruning library, in an 
effort to obtain the earliest possible identification of young children and their families who may benefit from early intervention or 
education services. Child Find is a component of Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA) that requires states to identify, 
locate, and evaluate all children with disabilities, aged birth to 21, who are in need of early intervention or special education ser-
vices. If you have concerns regarding your child’s development, please come to the meeting where we can provide you with contact 
information for support in speech therapy, occupational therapy, and physical therapy. 
  
Option Enrollment:  March 15th is the deadline for submitting option enrollment papers to the option district without restrictions. 
After the March 15th deadline, a waiver must be signed by the resident school district unless you move into a district and wish to 
option out to another district. 
  
Bruning-Davenport USD has much to offer students. The District offers a strong academic program that includes access to dual-
credit courses from the University of Nebraska Now program, Southeast Community College, and Peru State College. This has been 
utilized by a number of students to earn college credits at vastly reduced tuition fees and the possibility to enter college as a second 
semester freshman. In addition we are a member of a career academy, in partnership with Southeast Community College, offering 
students dual credit courses in areas of education, health services, technology, and agriculture. 
  
Bruning-Davenport USD has an experienced staff and offers a wide selection of courses to meet Rule 10 requirements. As for extra-
curriculars we offer a strong fine arts program, FCCLA and  FFA programs, and quality athletic programs. Each of these programs 
has a history of excellence and devotion to enhancing a student’s experience at Bruning-Davenport USD. 
  
Bruning-Davenport USD is a great district that has an excellent staff and offers much to students. We invite you to review our web-
site at http://www.bruningdavenport.org, our  Facebook page, and the State of the Schools website at http://
nep.education.ne.gov/.  We hope you consider the district when making educational decisions for your child. 

F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  Spr ing is in the air  and it is hard to believe, but we are near ing the end of the third quar ter . 
The month of March brings many fun activities throughout the district. Looking at the calendar, March is a busy month, but one 

of my favorites. This is for two reasons: daylight savings time (Sunday, March 8th ) and the beginning of Spring (Thursday, March 
19th). I am looking forward to the longer hours of daylight and warmer days; especially after the brutal cold that January and Febru-
ary brought! 

I would like to remind parents to please use school resources to stay informed about important information. First, please 
login to PowerSchool to check your child’s grades.  It is a very busy time of year, and I ask that you please help your children con-
tinue to focus on their academic goals. Secondly, please take note of all the upcoming events this Spring through our Bruning-
Davenport website, Facebook and Twitter pages, as well as the monthly letters.  Although athletics have wrapped up all home 
events, there are still many events and activities taking place throughout the district. 

Our students are gearing up for testing, and our teachers are working hard to ensure they are ready for the Spring assess-
ments on MAP and NSCAS.  We are excited about the progress our students are making in the classrooms and are confident that we 
will achieve our district and student goals during this year’s testing season. This is a wonderful way for our students to represent 
and display their understanding and growth of concepts taught this year through the NSCAS state-wide assessment. This testing will 
begin this month, and will be another way to measure our students progress and set goals for years to come. Our district goal contin-
ues to be that students will improve comprehension, and I’m confident that all students can and will improve their comprehension 
scores from the Fall semester to the Spring semester. 

Additionally, students have also been putting forth much effort to perfect their musical skills for the Honors Choirs, Honors 
Band, District Music Competitions, and Spring concert performances that will be held later this month. Mr. Morrision and Ms. Fre-
richs are working together on combining music concerts this spring. On April 27th, 5-12th grade students will have a music concert 
in Bruning and on April 28th K-4th grade students will have a music concert in Davenport. Ideally, the restructuring of the grades 
will allow for a more cohesive performance. 

Finally, our student athletes will be completing the basketball season with impressive participation during subdistrict, dis-
trict, and state basketball. We are proud of their seasons and the hard work that the basketball players put forth. As we celebrate the 
completion of the basketball season, we also welcome the excitement that comes with the spring track activities. I have no doubt that 
the talent the BDS team holds will shine through during the track season as well. It is important to be encouraging and positive to our 
students during this busy and stressful season. We want to support them as they continue to work hard and portray the Bruning-
Davenport USD in a positive light. Thank you to everyone who has supported B-D and B-D-S activities and to making this year and 
all of our programs and fundraisers a success.  I know how busy you are, but your dedication shows how committed you are to our 
district.  

http://www.nectac.org/partc/ptcoverview.asp
http://www.bruningdavenport.org


C OMPUTER APPLICATIONS AND WEB DESIGN:  Mrs. Gar land's 

Computer Applications and Web Design classes have been utilizing new 
tech from the ESU to create 3-D greeting cards, shirts, and designing logos for 

laptops.  Moving into the 20-21 academic year, Mrs. Garland will be creating cur-
riculum for an Entrepreneurship class that will teach students to create a project, 

website, and distribute the product to our BD patrons. 

F FA:  B-D FFA students shared the importance of agriculture in the economy with elementary students on Thursday, February 6  

F CS:  Foods and Nutr ition class ear lier  this year  learned 
about a variety of nutrients your body needs to function 

daily, food allergies/food intolerances, and accommodating for 
special dietary needs. While learning about different grains, we 
also discussed quinoa and gluten-free products. 
 
On Friday, February 14, 2020, Foods and Nutrition class made 
three different homemade pizza crusts. The different pizza 
crusts made were regular pizza crust, whole wheat pizza crust, 
and cauliflower crust. This cooking lab allowed students to 
compare and contrast the nutrients, texture, taste, and appear-
ance of the three different pizzas crusts. It also allowed them to 
cook and sample the food they wouldn’t ordinarily try. :) 

F CCLA:  On Tuesday, February 4, 2020, Bruning-Davenport High School FCCLA had 
one project and two students attend District 4 STAR (Students Taking Action for Recogni-

tion) Competition in Exeter.  
Jordan Bolte and Jadya McCall competed in Chapter Service Project Display, Level 3. This 
event recognizes FCCLA chapters that develop and implement an in-depth service project that 
contributes worthwhile to families, schools, and communities. Students must use Family and 
Consumer Sciences content and skills to address and take action on a community or world need. 
Jordan and Jayda worked with junior high FCCLA, Rick and Janell Stengel, local churches and 
community members, and Miss Valerie from Familias Saludables and Charmont Bilingual 
Academy in Roatan, Honduras to create a Baby Formula Drive, based on the needs of what 
items were needed for the school and AIDS program. We ended up donating over 1,000 ounces 
of baby formula, over thirty boxes of cake mixes to celebrate birthday’s at the school, over 
twenty jars of peanut butter, and many more items to help children get the proper nutrition and 
education in order to grow. Jordan and Jayda received Silver and will advance to state. 
They will compete at the FCCLA State Leadership Conference in Lincoln on April 6, 2020. 
Thank you for all of your support and encouragement, and fingers crossed they will make it to 
FCCLA National Leadership Conference. 

W hat's Happening @ Your Library:  Dur ing these chilly winter  months (and especially on snow days!), I love to warm 
up my kitchen by baking. For some odd reason, it's consistently 5+ degrees colder in the kitchen area than anywhere else on 

the main floor. While my item is in the oven, my next favorite thing to do is curl up with a good book. Right now I am reading Paul, 
Big and Small by David Glen Robb. It's an interesting book that I am planning on putting in our high school collection when I am 
finished. I encourage all of you to curl up with a good book before spring is here! 
 
Soon our fourth grade class will have their Dewey Decimal Commercials added to the library's website. Each group of 3-4 students 
was charged with making a short video about a Dewey hundred that will help their younger peers find the books they need in the 
library. They picked out books to show in their video, wrote their own scripts, typed them (they are learning to type during computer 
class), and made artwork for their tables (also during computer class). After practicing the last couple of weeks, they will film their 
videos during the last week in February. Look for them in March by going to the school website and looking for library under the 
students tab. 
 



MEET A SENIOR 

DAMIAN J. HOUSER-THEYE is the son of Nick Theye and Shellie Houser .  His siblings are Shakira, Shawn, 
and Jamie.  Damian has enjoyed helping with the yearbook at B-D USD.  He belongs to the United Methodist Church in 
Bruning.  Damian’s hobbies include playing videogames and visiting historic places.  His favorite food is pepperoni piz-
za,  his favorite TV show is Myth Busters and Mysteries at the Museum, his favorite song is Faded and his favorite place 
to go to be alone is his room.  The most influential person in his life has been his Uncle Erick.  “He always encourages 
me to do my best and my Grandma Mary that has always been there when I need advice or help,” says Damian.   

MARCH BIRTHDAYS 

 9 JessaLynn Hudson 1 

3 Aliviah Barney 3 

4 Lilly Jackson 4 

K Ellie Manes 4 

4 Ben Manes 7 

9 Lathen Stanek 9 

5 Kennedy Barney 11 

9 Kaylee Wilkins 11 

6 Zechariah Szydlo 11 

7 Natalio Diaz-McCall 12 

8 Alexa Houser 14 

9 Derek Domeier 16 

2 Macin Kowalski 16 

  David  Morrison 16 

  Toni Szydlo 19 

6 Elizabeth Hinrichs 20 

4 Riggins Ozenbaugh 23 

7 Alexis Enghauser 26 

2 Nikki Patmore 29 

3 Adisynn Krehnke 30 

0 Kowalski Cole 31 

E SU 5 QUIZ BOWL:   The Bruning-Davenport elementary quiz bowl team consisting of Harm L., Eva O., Kennedy B., LeTrell 
H., Cynthia O., Luisa L., and Lauryn K. participated in the ESU 5 quiz bowl tournament in 

Hebron. Their record was 4 wins and 0 losses for the B team, and the A team had a record of 2 
wins and 2 losses in pool play  

Once the single elimination portion of the tournament started Bruning Davenport did an outstand-
ing job getting both teams to the semifinals where, because of our low numbers of contestants, we 
had to forfeit the last two matches to let the B team finish out. The B team went on to play in the 
finals and lost to Thayer Central in sudden death. This team, despite their age, proved to be very 
formidable and has a very bright future ahead of them. Congratulations to the Elementary Quiz 
Bowl team for an exciting 2nd place finish. 

P REK:  Mrs. Strong’s preschoolers learned with Valentine heart candy.  Stu-
dents learned by sorting, counting, and creating and coloring a graph.  They 
might have eaten a few too!!  Great activity Mrs. Strong, Ms. Reinsch, and Mrs. 

Norder. 

B RUNING DAVENPORT COMPETES IN CRC QUIZ BOWL COMPETITION:  On February 19th the junior high and 
senior high quiz bowl contestants travelled to Dorchester to compete against some of the brightest kids in the conference. The 

junior high team started off great with a win over McCool Junction, however, they struggled in the next two matches against Osceola 
and High Plains and were eliminated from competition placing 10th in the 13 team field.  

Next up in the afternoon the high school team faced a very tough opponent from High Plains and lost their first match of the day 
forcing them to play back from the loser’s bracket.  

Bruning Davenport then went on a 3-0 streak beating Shelby – Rising City, East Butler, and Cross County before facing High Plains 
once again in the double elimination match. BD controlled the match through the 10th round before High Plains gained the lead and 
eventually won by five points ending BD’s chance to avenge the earlier loss. Bruning-Davenport finished the day tied with Giltner 
for 5th place in a very tough competition.  

Participants on this year’s team in the junior high division are Tanner B., Jaron N., Wyatt O., Gatlin H., Campbell B., Kinzley B., 
Peyton D., Maia O., Eli W., Kesston D. 
 
Participants on this year’s team in the high school division are Isaac E., Nolan W., Sam B., Dom Q., Kyle A., Eric S., Easton W., 
and Paige O. 

S PELLING BEE:  Bruning Davenport USD Competes at the 
Thayer County Spelling Bee:  Middle school students traveled 
to Hebron on February 17th to compete in the Thayer County 

Spelling Bee. Four students in 6th and 7th grade competed for top hon-
ors in each grade level. Participants in this year’s competition were: 
6th grade: Luisa L. who finished 1st in Thayer County 

7th Grade   Peyton D. Addison B., Alexis H. 
Everyone did an outstanding job and represented the district well, and 
is now looking forward to next year’s competition. Great job students! 














